

Area 46, District 2 - Business Meeting

Santa Fe, Los Cerrillos & Madrid

Thursday, June 13, 2019

6:30pm at The Friendship Club

AGENDA

- 1) Opening: A moment of silence followed by the Serenity Prayer at 6:32pm. Sarah C, Alt DCM chairing.
 - a) Tradition of the Month - Laura W, Tradition 6
 - b) Concept of the Month - Juliette, Concept 6
- 2) First time to District & AA Birthdays since last meeting:
 - a) First Timers / Retreads:
 - b) Birthdays:
- 3) Secretary Report: Motion to approve minutes: Tom, 2nd Lynn - Approved
- 4) Treasurer Report: Brian reported contribution (all contributions were deposited in June) / General fund are just expenditures from the convention. Motion to accept Sarah F, Juliette second - Accepted
- 5) Registrar Report - Sarah reported about the logistics of getting Groups to make changes / add / and drop groups. There will be a new meeting in Galisteo, YAY! Needs a contact for Young Peoples meeting.
- 6) DCM Report - Out of town, Alt DCM chairing / reporting
- 7) Alt DCM Report - Reviewed GSC information and the advisory about groups being self supporting. Thank you all and especially the Convention Committee for an amazing event.
- 8) Ongoing Business Reports / Ad Hoc Committees
 - a) **State Convention** June 7 - 9 2019 / Lynn - We do not have the final numbers yet. We had about 750 people sign up / buy tickets. Everyone had a great time; great feedback. The dance was really fun too! Thank you from the whole committee for all the volunteers, help, love and support. The banquet went well. The speakers and Workshops were amazing. The crew from the Convention Center were really impressed as well.
 - b) **Safety Committee & Fall Workshop** / Sarah C. - Next meeting is Saturday, June 29th at 11:15. "Safety an AA, Let's Start the Conversation" will be on Saturday, September 21st at The Friendship Club in the afternoon. The June meeting is to set the Agenda for the workshop.
- 9) New Business
 - a) Need for a Corrections Coordinator due to meetings changing in the facilities and new management (discussion only)
 - b) Request for ASL interpretation at the Hogan Meeting (discussion only)
- 10) GSR Reports
 - a) Rachael / Sat AM Sober - Safety Card is a bit long for their meeting. Reviewing and implementing. Voting on getting Greeters
 - b) Olivia / Womens Thursday - New Alt GSR this month (Lyndsey)
 - c) Sarah / Join the Tribe - Looking for a new GSR
 - d) Carlo / 833 Sat Night - We are moving along. Contributions are fluctuating and rent going up.
 - e) Tom / Live and Let Live - Going Strong
 - f) Lee / The New Beginnings - All good.
 - g) Janet / Fri Women's Sober Solutions - going well and fairly stable attendance
 - h) Mitch / Wed Speaker - Surviving and people are starting to come back after the move a few months ago
 - i) Gavin / Roadrunners - Going well
 - j) Gavin / Madris & Cerrillos - New guy in the area who is bringing newcomers every week. Kicking and screaming.

- k) Scott / Downtown - Meeting well attended. Last GC was interesting and we are working on applying principles in all our affairs. Working on a group Inventory.
- l) Claudia / Eldorado - Going Strong. Looking forward to new GSRs and next Assembly
- m) Leroy / Sunday 9AM - Last week ... everyone at Convention. Putting Safety Card as display instead of reading.
- n) Fred / Jaywalkers - Were doing well. More people due to downtown tourism and the weather. Who knows? Come join us!

11) Service Committee Reports

- a) REMINDER: Corrections and Young People are open positions.
- b) Juliette / CPC PI - We have a conflict of events in September. It's also the 6th Annual Rally for Recovery is on the same day. We will have a table. Talked to Teresa about anonymous interview. Please do let CPC know about additional contacts.
- c) Lee / Web Chair - Convention Info coming down. All GSRs need to announce the website ... there is good stuff on there.
- d) Perry / Grape - Workshop
- e) Lisa / Treatment - Looking for meetings at the Tesuque Pueblo for 'aftercare' working with BTG / Lisa K on this. Santa Fe Recovery Center is full for meetings! Good job! LHC has some attendance issues.

12) Liaison Reports

- a) Central Office / John R -
- b) El Farolito / Fred - Got the right article in the right month this time. Will try again in July.

13) What's on Your Mind: where the Trusted Servants / GSRs have an opportunity to bring up what else needs to be discussed and what they'd like support from District 2 / Other Meetings

- a) Gavin - some interest regarding the Belen Assembly. We are open to getting a group together and go by train.
- b) Gavin - \$2 bil for Bill - Meeting Contribution
- c) Lynn - There is still some Convention Merchandise and it is available at the Friendship Club

14) Closing with Responsibility Statement

Closing with Responsibility Statement

***I am responsible, when anyone, anywhere reaches out for help,
I want the hand of AA always to be there, and for that I am responsible***

Next Meeting: Thursday, July 11th at 6:30pm at The Friendship Club
Traditions Study at 6:00pm

DOCS / Announcements Due: Sunday, July 7th (evening) to district2.nm@gmail.com